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The College Ladder: Linking Secondary and Postsecondary Education for Success for All Students, the American Youth Policy Forum’s publication on Secondary-Postsecondary Learning Options (SPLOs) identifies caring adult advisors and a college success class as key strategies to ensuring that first generation, low-income, and low-performing students and underrepresented minorities succeed. SPLO is AYPF’s term to describe the diversity of these programs that link secondary and postsecondary education, including Advanced Placement (AP), dual enrollment, Tech Prep, middle and early college high schools, and partnerships between K-12 and higher education. 
With access to caring adults, young people will be more successful as adults themselves; and at-risk youth, especially, will demonstrate significant benefits by being paired with a caring, competent adult mentor. The programs included in The College Ladder present a range of advising programs. Some examples include formal curricula interwoven into the school day that provide students a place to problem solve with faculty counselors and peers. Other SPLOs create opportunities for more informal relationships based upon student needs. Many SPLOs also link to other providers to ensure students can receive the academic and emotional support they need to be successful as high school students enrolled in postsecondary education. Guidance is particularly important in SPLOs because students must negotiate secondary and postsecondary systems simultaneously.
A college success class can be a pre-program orientation, a semester-long elective, or a curricular component of an advising program. The goals of this class are to make sure that all students are equipped with the necessary skills to succeed in college-level courses and to make transparent the expectations for college-level work. Skills taught include time management skills, note-taking tips, and guidance on critical reading and positive study habits. In some cases, college success classes also serve as an introduction to the college campus including how to use the library for research or access available support services such as counseling and tutoring. College success classes are effective in helping high school students who are experiencing college and college-level work for the first time. 
To order a copy or access a downloadable version, please see
http://www.aypf.org/publications
The American Youth Policy Forum (AYPF), a nonprofit, nonpartisan professional development organization based in Washington, DC, provides learning opportunities for policy leaders, practitioners, and researchers working on youth and education issues at the national, state, and local levels.  

The College Ladder: Linking Secondary and Postsecondary Education for Success for All Students was funded by Lumina Foundation for Education.

